Freedom of Information Act 2000 – trade union membership 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Some employers deduct subscriptions for trade union members directly out of their wages of employees who are trade union members, via the payroll. The employer then gives these payments to the trade union.

Sometimes this arrangement is called the ‘check-off’.

Please advise:

1. Do you have this arrangement in place for any of your workforce?

Answer:

Leicester City Council does have this arrangement in place currently, although Unions are moving towards members having a direct debit payment set up instead and this is how all new members are set up.

2. What charge (if any) do you make to trade unions for collecting subscriptions on their behalf?

Leicester City Council do not make any charge for this arrangement

3. What plans (if any) do you have to review your arrangements for collecting subscriptions? Do any such plans including charging trade unions for this service? Alternatively, do they include ending the arrangement altogether and leaving the trade unions to collect their own subscriptions?

We do not plan to introduce any charges and as per the first response, Unions themselves are starting to process these payments via direct debits rather than ‘check off’.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 
Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
